
 

Minutes 
Park & Rec Meeting 
City Park – Railroad Shelter 
Monday June 17th, 2024 - 5:15 PM 

Park and Recreation                                                                                                                              www.oelweinparks.org 
Call to Order:  5:18pm 

Roll Call:  Bouska, Burkhart, Gearhart, Johnson, Jorgensen, Garrigus, Meska, Stasi 

Attending: Bouska, Burkhart, Johnson, Garrigus, Meska, Stasi 

Absent: Gearhart, Jorgensen 

Approval of Minutes: 

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the minutes of the May 20th, 2024, meeting: 

Motion: Meska    2nd:  Stasi 

Aye: All    Nay:  None  

Citizen Comments: None 
 

Recreation Update:  Burkhart stated that little league has a few weeks left in the season with around 200 
participants. Blast ball and tee ball are wrapping up in the next couple weeks as well as the travel teams. July 
first is when things change over to the non-profit Burkhart explained as she will be working just in the wellness 
center. Burkhart stated they will still hold a youth tennis camp and new pricing on everything will come out. 
Burkhart talked about the civic program as they are getting closer to launching. Bouska asked if there would be 
a representative reporting to the board. Burkhart stated her concerns that there is a time and place for travel 
teams and that some of the lower income families might be excluded from participating. Meska had questions 
about the funding of the rec programs and where that money was coming from as the conversation continued. 
 
 

 
Pirillo Memorial Bench-Redgate Park: Johnson stated that Jamie Pirillo contacted Johnson about installing a 
memorial bench in Redgate Park. Johnson stated that Pirillo would like to place the bench on the SW corner of 
the bocce ball court. Johnson provided a map of the location to the board so they could see exactly where the 
bench is to be placed.  

➢ Consideration of a motion approving the Pirillo memorial bench for Redgate Park: 

Motion: Meska    2nd:  Stasi 

Aye: All    Nay:  None 
 
Trails Update: Johnson stated that they had $171,000 come available in TAP funding through upper explorer 
land. These funds were voted to go towards a project with Clayton County, but they decided not to do the 
project, so it must be voted on. Johnson stated that he applied for the funding as he always will keep trying to 
get more funding for projects. Johnson stated that the project would be part of the 10th street SW bridge 
replacement project. 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Aquatics Update: Johnson stated that they had their inspection with the head state inspector three days 
before opening for the season. Johnson stated that the inspection went well and there are a few things that 
they need to attend to. The inspector wanted bonding included with number 6 solid wire which was taken care 
of already and the pool heater needed to have a gfci breaker on it which also has been completed. Johnson 
stated that the pool water fill line moved to a different location, which is a project that they can complete 
themselves. Johnson stated that the flow meter quit working and that he is getting quotes from contractors to 
get it replaced. Johnson stated that the new boiler is doing awesome keeping the water at a very consistent 
temperature. Johnson stated that the guards went through the first round of swim lessons with the summer 
school program with 139 kids that went through the course. Johnson stated that the second round of swim 
lessons started today with 27 kids enrolled and right now there are 29 enrolled in the last session (195). 
Johnson stated that the swim team utilized the pool facility on Saturday and will again use it this Tuesday for 
the second of its three home meets they have each year. Johnson stated that they have sold 181 season 
passes while giving away 67 season passes to city employees. Johnson stated that the pool manager has done 
a great job with the facility and has a great working relationship with the staff. Johnson stated that Kim has 
been going out of her way to help all kids and to be accommodating to the kids that need extra attention to get 
acclimated to the water. Johnson stated that Kim has done excellent with the concession stand this year as 
they worked together trying new items and keeping the selection new. 
 
3-Meter Diving Board Discussion: Johnson stated that during the filter inspection that the inspector talked to 
him about the three-meter board. Johnson gave each of the board members a copy of the information given to 
him about concerns with the board. Johnson stated that he has talked with contractors and was told Decorah 
replaced their steps with staircases, and landings with railings and that ran around $50,000 with the 
engineering, material and installation. Johnson proposed several ideas to the commission as a change was 
recommended by the inspector. Options include raising the age of people to use the slide to 14, removing the 
board all together, replacing possibly with another 1-meter board, installing stairs with landings and railings, 
removing the board and installing a climbing wall along the east wall.  
 
Parks / Cemetery Update: 

On Saturday May 18th, Johnson stated that they put up hundreds of flags at Woodlawn Cemetery for the 
Memorial Day weekend.  We had great weather for the event and just enough volunteers to get it done in a 
timely manner. With the high windstorm that next week, there was a tree on the north end of Woodlawn that 
dropped and approximately 50 flag poles were blown over. The poles were brought back to the shop that 
evening so the legion guys could cut the poles and reinstall them the next day. On Memorial weekend went 
great as the park employees helped with some extra trimming at Woodlawn Cemetery as they were dodging the 
rainy days that week. Please stop and thank the park and cemetery employees as they have been working 
through the rainy days this spring to make sure everything is getting done. On Tuesday we had flooding at City 
Park, we lost a large maple at Platt Park. There is another part of a tree at Platt Park the is too dangerous for us 
to remove so we will have it dropped by a contractor and have the park closed off for now.  All the park 
employees spent a lot of time at Depot Park last week making sure we could help in any way with the Oelwein 
Celebration. Flooding occurred at City Park down by the bridge just before Memorial Day as we barricaded off 
roads, but the waters receded quickly. P. Mahoney has been coming in in the mornings to water the hanging 
baskets downtown. This past month we had the garage door replaced at the diamond one maintenance 
building. This project was a CIP project that is a much more secure door that will stand up for many years. The 
park and cemetery employees have been busy cleaning up wind damage from the past two weeks as we have 
had several trees go down. The park employees started mowing the area south of Leo’s building this week as 
well as all other properties when they can as certain areas have to be left with all the rain we have been getting. 
Signage at parks is being replaced as an ongoing process. The holding tank at Redgate Park was emptied this 
week and the trees that went down at City Park were cleaned up as well.  

The employees are busy mowing and trimming properties, catching up as we have had a few days with no 
rain to get into some areas that were previously not possible. The campground has been steady this past month 
with some new visitors staying. Johnson had Nate take the sickle mower around some of the waterways and 
trails to trim. At Woodlawn, Johnson explained that there has been a request to move an infant burial for the 



Stasi family to a different location, next to the parents in Woodlawn. Johnson stated that the permits and other 
arrangements need to be finished by the funeral home so they can proceed. 

Johnson finished up the city AmeriCorps application this past week and sent in to apply for several of their 
people to come to Oelwein this fall as their application is quite extensive. Projects include tree trimming at City 
Park, around the lake area, disc golf, tree trimming several parks, trails. Help cleaning up the plantings in the 
downtown streetscape. Three planned tree plantings, Trees Forever planting trees in the street boulevards, 
gravel bed trees in parks and cemeteries and Johnson is planning on applying for Community Forestry grant in 
August that will match up to $5,000 per community that they received last fall.  Johnson stated that all but one 
of the bare root trees has leafed out in the gravel bed located behind the shop made possible by Mr. Greg Bryan. 

 
Yellow Tile Diamond Project: In the park department we completed a much-anticipated project installing 

yellow safety tile on three of the five diamonds.  Johnson stated that Joe Bouska and he talked to several area 
businesses about this project to raise funds to complete. Johnson stated that they raised over $3,000 to 
complete this safety project which is visually stunning. Johnson stated that they wanted to complete this 
project during the United Way – Day of Caring but the tile did not arrive on time unfortunately. Johnson stated 
that Bouska helped install the tile on diamond three at Wings early in the morning when they got half of the tile 
on the 6’ high fence. Johnson said they then went to the sports complex around 10am to meet Jake Blitsch, 
Harvey Richardson and Jim Tafolla to put the tile on diamonds A&B that took about half the time to complete. 
Johnson stated that this project was a great project to complete that looks great and is looking for other 
avenues for funding to complete diamonds one and two at Wings Park. Thank-you letters have been typed up 
ready to send out once Bouska and Johnson both sign them after the meeting. 
Johnson stated that the following companies contributed to funding this project in order of most donated: 

• Carrico Aquatic Resources Inc. 
• American Legion Post 9 & Jake Blitsch  
• Women's Auxiliary Unit 9 & Sharon Link 
• Community Bank of Oelwein 
• Dr. Jenna Schares DDS  
• Veridian Credit Union  
• Dr. Clint Berryman DDS  
• Van Denover Jewelry  
• Ken's Electric Inc. 
• Vogel Insurance 
• Irvine Water 

 
Open Meeting Review: Johnson provided a copy of the state open meeting laws that he pulled from the state 
website. Johnson reviewed the board rules that the commission must follow for their monthly meetings. 

 
Board Member Updates: None 
 
Adjournment: 6:02PM 
 
Next Meeting: July 15th, 2024 
 

    Additional Information: 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, those requiring accommodation for city meetings  
should notify city hall at least 24 hours prior to the meeting at 319-283-5440. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064148705260&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZW7wpTCO0kKdyK_CjvWbMPkVFdXpsVtuL7NQFZU5XtGTSh_dQLztvNIhhmiJwtu1bMBNUkAhF795vB2Sx39lBf2JtCyOAFeU-cV62X7gFbwxHkOwJG581W_EK_hp0aBVKOperK3PruRg69zRnDqVLdxeHGrB3fi_uS0ax-lqnD0z1eD9ikchqQW7Ka0A1IjaYeGK2J8vVzfSTsloy58t_JG&__tn__=-%5dK-R
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Proposed Pirillo Memorial Bench: 
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Trails Update:  
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Orientation      open swim 

 
 

Swim lessons 
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Flags up     playground fire 

 
   

flooding 

 
 

downtown flowers 
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New door 

 
 

Mowing    signage        redgate 

 
 

Storm damage 

 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

 
 

Gravel Bed Trees 
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Yellow Fence Topper 
     

 
 

 
 

Complex diamonds 
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Trail Counts 
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Woodlawn Cemetery 

• 17 full burials 

• 3 cremations 

 

Shelter Reservations 

• 20  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Park and Recreation                                                                                                                                                                                            www.oelweinparks.org 

City of Oelwein 
Camping Registration Comparison 

 
 2007 2008 2009 2010 2011 2012 2013 2014 2015 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 2024 

March      9   9     COVID     

April 34 7 7 55 1 68  12 36 29 20 41 25  2 156 238 120 

May 239 267 273 224 289 403 419 420 246 353 354 586 1365 128 392 464 840 386 

June 332 369 585 494 633 489 455 590 404 493 695 723 396 289 474 407 464 254 

July 349 404 285 379 421 613 782 444 496 336 628 472 504 220 414 347 762  

August 240 380 287 459 478 403 448 358 561 578 950 767 473 236 432 613 770  

September 384 457 235 231 309 429 623 477 420 407 512 207 368 123 408 336 540  

October 103 109 69 64 106 149 125 61 227 247 285 82 57 52 44 67 148  

November      28 9 9 14 10 30        

December      21     15        

Occupancy  
Rate 

27% 31% 28% 30% 36% 42% 46% 39% 39% 39% 56% 46% 51% 17% 34% 38% 60%  

TOTALS 1681 1993 1741 1906 2237 2612 2861 2371 2413 2450 3479 2878 3188 1048 2166 2390 3762  
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance on equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ Work on park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ United Way – Day of Caring 

➢ Sweeping trails/streets 

➢ AmeriCorps application submitted 

➢ Worked on TAP funding application 

 

➢ Pool boiler replacement completed 

➢ Swim lessons started 

➢ Filter state inspection completed 

➢ Final ash tree removal 

➢ Trail bill signed into law 

➢ Downtown baskets put up 

➢ Cpr manikins received 

➢ Gravel bed completed - trees planted 

➢ Thank you letters sent for united way 

➢ Lifeguard certifications completed 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ Remove old well houses city park 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ Dirt work complex 

➢ Paint accent brick – pool 

➢ Remove primitive at Redgate 

➢ Playground slides – City Park 

➢ Utilities to plant trees in Chrysler 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ Fix water shutoffs at cemetery 

➢ Flagpole diamond  3 

 

 

 

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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